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ñWell every time I fell behind 

And I could not get ahead 

I wish someone would pull the lever 

And give me a little sand 

And every time I slip behind 

Even further back 

I wish some switchman would come out of the fog 

And change my trackò 

- Fred Eaglesmith 
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The new year is starting out well for RLS.  We had a great annual dinner, although at-
tendance wasnôt what we have had in past years.  Thanks to Glenn Maness for all the 
organizing to bring the dinner off and to all the members who brought cool stuff for the 
door prizes. The 50-50 raffle raised over $180 for the club and two lucky members 

each won $91.00.  Special con-
gratulations and thanks to Bill 
McLaughlin who completed a 
locomotive last year and was 
recognized with a Nut Splitter 
Award, Brad Bluth who was 
Hogger of the Year, and A. J. 
Benson who was selected as 
Live Steamer of the 
Year.  These latter two awards 
are particularly important.  Brad 
Bluth used his personal Chal-
lenger to pull public trains 
throughout the year.  It is not 
only very helpful in keeping the 
waiting lines down, it is a treat 
to get to see a Challenger in 

action and that alone brings a lot of people to RLS.  A. J. Benson started as a Junior 
Member and has worked hard at RLS ever since.  A. J. was the youngest RLS Board 
member elected by the membership and served very well in that capacity.  We owe all 
three of these gentlemen a big Thank You for all you have done for RLS over the 
years. 

Speaking of the Annual Dinner, some Board Members are interested in looking at a 
new venue where guests can order from the menu rather than the buffet style offered at 
the current location.  If you have thoughts on this please let a Board Member know.  Do 
you like the current location?  Menu?  Would you like to try another venue?  Do you 
have ideas on where you would like to go?  What sort of menu offerings would you like 
to see? 

Our major projects are mov-
ing along nicely.  The piers 
for the escape track have 
been framed and the ce-
ment pad for the new con-
tainer has been graded and 
framed.  We should have 
both in operation in time for 
the Spring Meet.  The Parks 
Department would like us to 
paint or wrap the new con-
tainer in a Railroad 
theme.  Are there muralists 
amongst us?  Do you have 
ideas for the theme?  It 
could be made to look like a 
rail car.  It could be a panoramic view with a train in it.  It could be a switchyard or sta-
tion.  I invite members to submit drawings to the board for consideration.  If your idea is 


